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This is the first newsletter the Friendship Amateur Radio Society Canada has produced in a while. However, it is now our intention to produce a newsletter about 3 or 4 times a year to keep the continuing existence of

FARS Canada as widely known as possible. The newsletter will be available to any who would like to receive it by email and printed copies are available by mail for paid-up members who want to receive it in that form.

By this distribution strategy, we hope to fulfill the need for publicity of our activities which demands wide circulation, yet limit the cost of postage to correspond to our current small number of members.

As all newsletter editors do, I assert that what goes into the newsletter is dependent upon contributions from the readers. Please let me know what you would like to see here, especially if it is something you have

written or would write if you get the slightest encouragement.

AGM - officers for 2002

The annual general meeting was held Oct 2/01 featuring reports from the directors, financial statement and election of officers for 2001/2002. The officers are:

Perry Creighton, VA7PC - President

G. D. (Joe) Young, VE7BFK - Secty/Treas

John MacConnachie, VE7GED - Director

Doug Pattison, VE7XAT - Director

Rick Williams, VE7ASR - Director

Ron Hesse, VA7RH - Director

The financial position of FARSC after all of the transactions for FRG01 have been taken into account is about the same as it was before this event, about $1600 on deposit. This happy state of affairs, even with  somewhat reduced numbers attending FRG01, is due in large part to a generous donation from FARS USA toward the expenses of the games, and to the many individual contributions of time, vehicles, facilities, etc.

FRG01 summary

The seventh Friendship Radio Games were held August 7th to 10th, 2001 in Victoria. In spite of some disappointments, there were approximately 40 competitors attending some or all of the three events (HF, CW, ARDF) representing 6 countries: Canada, USA, Russia, China, Japan, and Australia. We succeeded in expanding the participation in the FRGs with this year's first attendance by the Chinese Radio Sport Association and 

by the Melbourne ARDF group.

In the spirit of the original FRG held in 1989 in Khabarovsk, we invited delegations from Victoria's sister cities. Unfortunately, for one reason or another, the only sister city of Victoria represented at FRG01 was Khabarovsk. Still, the responses to our invitations were positive, and perhaps the seed has been planted that will grow future participation.

There is a complete list of the results of FRG01, together with some pictures on our web site at:

         www.islandnet.com/~jyoung/FRG01

Developments re FRG03

Although they were unable to attend FRG01, the amateur radio group in Suzhou, China have expressed the desire to host the games in 2003 and some preliminary discussions along this line took place in Suzhou on

October 13. This meeting was attended by representatives from Victoria, from the Chinese Radio Sport Association, and the Suzhou administration. A decision about their hosting will be rendered early in 2002.

CRSA equipment donation

The CRSA delegation attending FRG01 donated to FARS Canada some ARDF

equipment of Chinese manufacture which they hope we can use to help promote ARDF participation especially by young people. The equipment is two (different purpose) 80m transmitters, an 80m receiver, two very simple 80m receiver kits, and a 2m receiver.

In China, there are regular gatherings of school-age young people where there is some instruction in electronics, a requirement that the students construct some electronic gadget (the receiver kits), and then an opportunity to employ their construction. ARDF is thus regarded as a useful vehicle for technology training, as well as encouraging fitness. The equipment they have donated is of two types--for use in the introductory gatherings, and for use in international ARDF competitions.

One 80m transmitter is more suitable for the introductory sessions: its output power is about .7W and it transmits continuously on one frequency with a selected ID--one of MOE, MOI, MOS, MOH, or MO5. The ID's are selected with internal solder jumpers. If there were several of these transmitters all on at once, they would be set up with different 

frequencies for each ID. As the listener finds each one, they would tune their receiver to the next one to find. Han Zhaofang of CRSA advises that they may have up to 10 such transmitters in their training sessions.

The second 80m transmitter is suitable for the IARU style foxhunt: it transmits for one minute out of five with a selected one of the MOE, MOI, etc. IDs, all use the same frequency, 3550 kHz. This transmitter puts out a little higher power than the training fox, about 2W, and operates from a 12V supply. The transmitter can also be set to operate continuously with an ID of MO to be used as a homing beacon, and selecting the MO output also selects a different frequency, 3600 kHz. The selection of ID and operating mode is done with front panel slide switches.

Both transmitters operate into a fairly small antenna system consisting of 5m wire nominally vertical and a 3m wire lying along the ground as a counterpoise. The transmitters have a very slick loading coil tuning system that matches the output to this small antenna with a one-turn knob on the front panel. Size of both is 7cm X 10cm X 15cm. Price is currently US$50.00. The timing and CW controller in these transmitters is generated with a 32kHz crystal oscillator, and a counter whose outputs drive the address lines of a 27C256 eprom. The data outputs are the keying signals MOE, MOI, ..., MO5, MO, and one is used to reset the counters to restart the timing. I have figured out how to modify the

EPROM to add a callsign ID to make the transmitters conform to regulatory identification requirements.

We haven't built and tried the 80m receiver kit yet. An informal translation of the Chinese assembly and setup instructions indicates that it will be quite straightforward. These receivers are very simple direct conversion followed by AF amplifier--3 transistors and an LM386. The specified range of this receiver is 300m when used with the training transmitter, which would be a little insensitive for a full-size course, 

but the range would be better (although it's not specified) with the higher-powered transmitter.

We have used the 80m already-built RF80M receiver with the IARU-style transmitter at about 1 km range and it works well. It compares well with the only other receivers for 80m we have--a VK4BRG kit, and a Japanese home-brew receiver which uses a 20 cm loop antenna. The RF80M costs US$35.

Our trial of the 2m receiver CX-2M hasn't been too successful so far, but it's only been tried once and I think we have a problem with the tuning range. Most of the world's 2m bands are only 144-146 and this

receiver's tuning is for that range. Our 2m foxes are on 146.565 and I believe that the receiver may not be operating properly because the signal is not tuned in. We have obtained a diagram for the receiver and

will adjust the tuning range up a bit to accommodate our transmitters.

Regular ardf practise sessions continue

FARS Canada continues to set up an ARDF course on the first and third Saturday morning of each month. The sessions are open to any interested person. You do not require an amateur radio licence to participate, and we have several receivers available for loan if you do not have your 

own equipment.

Since the FRGs ARDF event is 2m only, the practise sessions have used mostly 2m gear. However, IARU style ARDF events have both 80m and 2m days and so we are slowly building up to being able to run 80m sessions

as well.

Presidents Report - November 2001-11-10

As I sit here to-day it is exactly ten years since I first met the members of FARS USA at the home of Rene Berblinger. The meeting was to learn what exactly FARS was, what the Friendship RadipSport Games were, and if it was something that might be of interest to those of us in Victoria who had read the letter from Yevgeny Stavitsky addressed to the amateur radio community of Victoria. We did, it was, and the rest is history.

From that meeting FARS Canada has evolved, Games took place in Victoria, 

Khabarovsk, Tokyo, Portland, and again in Victoria. The sport of ARDF has blossomed in Victoria and continues to grow. Competitors from Victoria have proven themselves in International competition and we are recognized as being a force in IARU Region 2 competitions.

Now we must move on and bring into FARS new faces, fresh ideas, younger competitors, and make sure the Games continue after our generation passes the torch.

We are advised that last month in Suzhou China, meetings were held by their amateur radio community with representatives of the CRSA, and the  Victoria - Suzhou Association. These preliminary discussions involved the hosting of FRG - 2003 in Suzhou.  We expect a final decision will be 

forthcoming early in 2002. 

Our technical group, headed by Joe Young, is delving into the workings of the ARDF equipment donated to us by the CRSA and will be reporting separately.

About FARSC

The Friendship Amateur Radio Society was first established in 1992 for the purpose of promoting international goodwill and understanding through the medium of amateur radio. The primary activity among like societies in Portland, Khabarovsk, Tokyo and Victoria is participation in the Friendship Radio Games held every other year, hosted by one or another of the FARSs. An ongoing activity in Victoria is the twice-a-month practise foxhunts which serves to train FRG entrants and publicize the FRGs. All are welcome to attend these sessions to give ARDF a try. An amateur radio licence is not required, and we usually have several pieces of equipment available for loan.

Membership in the society is $15.00 per year. Please send membership applications to:

 Joe Young

 2850 Queenston Street

 Victoria, B. C.  V8R 4P3

For more information write to the above, or email ve7bfk@rac.ca

The web site www.islandnet.com/~jyoung/FRG01 has results from the most recent FRG. There will soon be a web site ww.islandnet.com/~jyoung/FARSC for general info about FARSC.
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